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Dear Parents/Carers, 

I wish everyone a very Happy New Year, one that I hope brings you all good health 

and happiness. The children returned to school yesterday, excited to share stories 

about what they had been up to during the break. It was lovely to hear from them 

about the special times that they shared with friends and families.  

We are now into the Spring term and each year group will be focusing on building 

upon their learning from last term. Please visit the class pages on our school website 

to find more information regarding the curriculum this term and what your child will 

be learning. 

Reception and Year 3 Admissions for 2024-25 - IMPORTANT  

Parents of current Year 2 children at an infant school need to make a formal  

application for a junior school (Year 3 place). This also applies to  

parents that are applying for a place for their child to start Reception. The statutory 

national closing date for all applications is 15th January 2024. Applications should be 

made on the Essex Education Portal. 

 

 

Best Wishes, 

Lesley Schlanker                                                                                                        

Headteacher 

Click on the School Money icon above to book your child’s dinners. 

Orders must be placed by:                                                                                      

Meals for week commencing 15th January needed to be booked by 9am     

Wednesday 10th January.                                                                                   

Please ensure to click PAY on the app to ensure that the meals are sent 

through to us.                                                                                                    

Please note that if your child has a meal ordered and they arrive with a packed 

lunch, they will be given the meal and the packed lunch will come home with them.                                            

Any changes to your child’s meal choices are to be made by parents by 9am 

Wednesday’s for the following week to ensure that your child is getting their favourite 

choice, we appreciate that children can change their preferences. 

Please ensure that your child does not bring any products 

into school containing nuts, including cereal bars, cakes 

and sandwich fillings etc.                                                     

This also includes chocolate spread as we cannot be sure that 

it is not Nutella. We have staff and children with severe nut 

allergies. Thank you 

School Attendance 

School attendance is currently 95.2% 

Today 48 children received a certificate for 100% attendance for the 

Autumn term.  

Tissue Boxes                                                                                                                        

We would be really grateful if you would be able to donate boxes of tissues again. 

Please drop them into the office if so. Many thanks. 

https://www.baddowhallinfant.co.uk/web/pupils/642790
https://educationportal.essex.gov.uk/CitizenPortal/en
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=logout&version=20190314


Breakfast Club Reminder                                                

Booking for next half term closed on School Money 

12noon Monday 18th December. If you haven't booked 

and need sessions you will need to call to check         

availability and book/pay over the phone.                   

Please do not send your child into Breakfast Club if you 

have not pre-booked.                                                                                                                     

Please ensure if paying for sessions with childcare 

vouchers that plenty of time is given before each 

booking window opens so funds can clear in time. 

We have an Amazon wish list in school. If you are wanting to contribute something, 

please click Here for our wish list. 

Stikins                                                                                                                                  

If you are needing name labels for your child’s uniform, water bottles etc we       

recommend Stikins. If you do order from them, please quote our fundraising 

number 1081 as the school will receive a small commission for each order placed.    

Pierced Ears                                                                                                                        
If you are considering getting your child’s ears pierced we recommend that this is 
done at the beginning of the summer holidays, to allow 6 weeks for them to heal. 
Children are not permitted to wear earrings during PE lessons and we are not     
allowed to tape up pierced ears nor remove earrings for a child.                                                             
Please ensure that your child is not wearing earrings on their PE days, unless they 
are able to remove them themselves. We will call parents and ask them to come and 
remove earrings if they have accidently been left in. 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Spring 
term                                                                                                            
The timetable and flyers for the 
clubs can be found on our     
website. Clubs will begin week 
commencing Monday 8th      
January 2024.                                                                    
Please ensure to check the dates 
that the clubs start and finish as 
they do not always run until the 
end of the term.                                                                                        
You are able to book your child’s 
place as of now and the deadline 
for booking is 9am Monday 8th 
January.                                            
If your child gets a place in any 
of the clubs after school, please 
ensure that they bring in clothing 
suitable for the activity and that 
they are not wearing earrings 
(unless they can remove them 
themselves).                                    
Please do not pack snacks for 
your child to have during the 
club.                                            
It is parents responsibility to   
discuss with the club providers 
and medical conditions that they 
would need to be aware of.  

Lost Property                                                                                                                        

We have a lot of items in our lost property boxes that remain unclaimed, including 

coats. If you think your child might be missing anything,  please come and have a 

look, the boxes are in our lobby by the front door. We will try to put the items out on 

a table if the weather permits. 

Workshops for parents  

https://amzn.eu/cdCb89t

